Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Friday, February 8, 2008
Battle Mountain - #4; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115
Present: David Ellefsen, Bonnie Hofland, Meachell LaSalle, Dick Borino, Norm Cavanaugh, Jay Larson, Cyd McMullen, Patty Fox, Mari Hunter, Angela de Braga, Bret Murphy, Richard McNally, Pete Bagley, Mary Swetich, Lisa Campbell, Robert Lurker, Charlene Mitchel
Guests: Cindy Hyslop
Minutes were approved from the January 11, 2008 meeting.

Suggestions for Course Sequence in the New Catalog 

1. Chairs voted to change wording in the catalog where it lists suggested course sequence to recommended course sequence. It was also strongly proposed to add the statement “Refer to Advisor” to the section.   
INT 100 – GBC Orientation
1. During the last meeting three options were discussed, they were: a. assign the orientations to a Faculty Senate committee, b. leave it with the Academic Success Center Director, and c. provide three credits of release time to a faculty member. 
2. Chairs voted to keep the scheduling of INT 100 with the ASC Director but an advisory board be formed to facilitate the curriculum.

3. Since we are unable to hire for the ASC Director at this time it was recommended that a three credit workload release be given to a faculty member to organize and schedule courses. 
4. Some departments would like to offer INT 100 for students enrolled in their areas. The topic will be discussed by the soon to be advisory board.

5. From fall 2006 to spring 2007 GBC spent approximately $235,000 for live tutors, Smart Thinking and the ASC director position.  

GBC Mission Statement
1. A draft copy of the GBC mission statement was distributed. Chairs were asked to review the document and send comments to Susanna Dorr. 
Departments’ Alignment Planning

1. The plans have been reformatted and will be distributed to chairs for review. Chairs were asked to make updates and submit back to Bonnie Hofland. The plans will be used as an exhibit during the accreditation visit in April. 
2. The goal is to use these documents on an ongoing basis. Every year they should be updated and reviewed for accuracy. 

Additional Meeting

1. An additional meeting for chairs will be scheduled for February 22, to review the fall 2008 schedule.
Long Term Schedule

1. A copy of the current long term schedule will be sent to chairs. Updates and changes to the schedule will be due during the same time period that the fall 08 schedule is due. Chairs would like to review the schedule prior to it being published on the GBC website to check for accuracy.

